
Greene County Community School District 
Special Meeting 
March 1, 2024 
 
The Greene County Community School District Board of Directors held a special meeting on 
March 1, 2024 in the District Board Room, located in the Middle School. President Bonnie 
Silbaugh called the meeting to order at 7:30 a.m. Directors Tim Riphagen, Michelle Fields, 
Connie Boyd, Cindi Daubendiek, Superintendent Brett Abbotts and Board Secretary Laura 
Marshall were present.   
 
Fields made and Daubendiek seconded a motion to approve the agenda as presented. Motion 
carried 5-0. 
 
Greene County Education Association presented an initial proposal for the 2024-2025 
Negotiated Agreement. They proposed increasing the salary schedule base from $33,888 to 
$35,200. The District will present a counter offer in an open session, date and time to be 
determined. 
 
Motion was made by Daubendiek and seconded by Boyd to set the Notice of Public Hearing – 
Proposed Property Tax Levy at a special meeting March 27, 2024 at 5:15 p.m. in the District 
Board Room, 101 Ram Drive, Jefferson, Iowa.  Motion carried 5-0.  The secretary will publish 
the Notice of Public Hearing-Proposed Property Tax Levy. 
 
At 7:52 a.m. Daubendiek made the following motion:  I move that we hold a closed session as 
provided in Iowa Code 21.5(1)(i) of the open meetings law to evaluate the professional 
competency of an individual whose performance/hiring is being considered to prevent needless 
and irreparable injury to that individual’s reputation, as that individual has requested a closed 
session.” Fields seconded the motion and it carried 5-0. 
 
The board came out of closed session at 9:45 a.m. and President Silbaugh declared the meeting 
adjourned. 
 
____________________________  ______________________________ 
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